From: Electorate FannieBay <Electorate.FannieBay@nt.gov.au>

 Date: Mon, Dec 3, 2018 at 4:01 PM

 Subject: FW: Waste in Conservation Zone Dickward Dr, Ludmilla

 To: <davidpercival51@gmail.com>

Dear David

Please find below response from Minister for Environment’s office.
We will see you Thursday.

Waste in Conservation Zone - Dickward Drive - Member for Fannie Bay

The Gwalwa Daraniki Association holds a Crown lease in perpetuity over 3.17km2 of land in Ludmilla and Coconut Grove, which includes the Kulaluk and Minmarama communities.

The Gwalwa Daraniki Association lease is the site of large stockpiles of fill near the Minmarama community.  The fill does not have approval in accordance with the Planning Act. The Gwalwa Daraniki Association, and any relevant licence holder, are responsible for the fill, however the Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics (DIPL) has been working with all parties to facilitate a resolution to this longstanding matter.

The Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics recently engaged a consultant to provide a report regarding the fill on site and potential remediation options.  The report is being reviewed as it relates to next steps and engaging with parties involved.

Environment officers from the Department of Environment and Natural Resources have inspected the stockpile area on several occasions since 2007 determining that:

o      the stockpile material is typical of the type of soils / subsoils of the Darwin area intermixed with some clay, sand and low amounts of demolition waste;

o      some smaller stockpiles of building rubble / demolition waste have been observed outside the footprint of the main stockpile; and

o      there does not appear to be off-site environmental impacts from the stockpiles. 
Northern Territory Environment Protection Authority (NT EPA) officers are also aware of the historical disposal of post Cyclone Tracy waste and other alleged dumping activities on other parts of the lease. NT EPA are looking into these matters with the assistance of the Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics and the City of Darwin. 

 Kind regards

Hannah MacLeod | Electorate Officer
Office of Michael Gunner MLA
Member for Fannie Bay
P 8999 6437 | E electorate.fanniebay@nt.gov.au
